



## Avon Grove Instrumental Music Boosters Association- March 11, 2024

### Boosters Meeting Minutes

March 11th, 2024

Attendees:

Officers: Val, Wendy, Shailendra, Matt, Tascha

Directors: none

Members: Eric Peterman, Julie Weaver, Heather Miller, Liz Sheibe, Holly Hetzler, Jasson Feller, Mike Hill, Bill Maley, Laura Chrobak

1. **Call to Order – Val Time: 7:05pm Motion to Approve: Wendy Second: Tascha**

2. **Secretary’s Report**

Working on finishing up notes from last month

3. **Vice President’s Report**

Budget meeting with Directors 3/26

Update calendar for the year/ continue to add

Google Form for IDEAS on fundraising ideas

4. **Treasurer’s Report**

Matt is working on Budget to review. Still many items that need processing in Guard and percussion, Expenses vs. income profit of at least 2000. Does not reflect all our HOME show items as of yet but will have a compilation soon.

5. **Music Department Director Reports**

- a. Choir -
- b. Orchestra –
- c. Concert Band/Wind Ensemble-
- d. Marching Band -
- e. Jazz Band –
- f. Indoor Percussion – Percussion show breakdown \$95 profit for 50/50, please take the time to review rules of how to sell the 50/50. Candy gram table was hot stuff with candy bars and key chains. More food options for Percussion than Color Guard. More “dinner” options as they went fast. **\*Judges room wants to eat right away at arrival when doing shows\***. Bathrooms need to be stocked. Having knowledge of what work orders go in would be helpful. Wet prep/ideas to deal with weather, choir room worked well as dry off holding area. Next year get the Janitor’s phone number so we can locate to fix daily needs. Potential need for a schedule adjustment so not so much time between warm ups and performance. Had to create a role at the top of the ramp for potential stop/go people if the schedule is similar. Need to confirm how much control we have to keep UNITS OUT UNTIL their scheduled time. Unit guides need clear instructions for staying with their groups. Let’s make it standard to ask schools if they need any disability

accommodations. Need to make sure people are watching classrooms with belongings. One group was super thankful for a space to fold floors, need to re-evaluate our available spaces.

g. Indoor/Outdoor Color Guard –

**6. Committee Reports**

Script report – 11 families placed orders, total earned in rebates was \$161.24, boosters made \$69.62 after \$11 in shipping and \$80.62 went to the student accounts. Total for the fiscal year is \$2547.52 with expenses of \$74 (all shipping) Next processing happens on March 27th.

**7. Old Business**

**8. New Business**

Potential sensory Santa Breakfast option for children who have a tough time with bigger crowds. Explore having MS visits, HS/MS/AGI clinics where we could make money. Pep rally opportunity to perform for our Percussion/color guard students.

**9. Fundraising**

Need to get a new drum for percussion section, need to come up with some ideas to get a new battery section. Is that a booster responsibility or the district?

**10. Committee Chairs**

December 14<sup>th</sup> 2024 for Santa Breakfast in the works for approval

**11. Good of the order-**

**12. Adjourn- 8:10pm**

**Motion to adjourn: Val**

**Second: Wendy**